Molly Wingrove

From: murpheyka@aol.com

Sent: Monday, May 24, 2021 3:21 PM

To: Molly Wingrove

Cc: RobertHauck@house.mi.gov; Rep. Michele Hoitenga (District 102);

JoeBellino@house.mi.gov; Rep. Matt Hall (District 63); Rep. Mike Mueller (District 51); Rep. Pauline Wendzel (District 79); Rep. TC Clements (District 56); Rep. John N. Damoose (District 107); Rep. Pat Outman (District 70); Rep. Kevin Hertel (District 18); Rep. Jewell Jones (District 11); Rep. Tenisha Yancey (District 1); Rep. Alex Garza (District 12); Rep.

Angela Witwer (District 71); Rep. Richard Steenland (District 22)

Subject: Comments regarding HB 4575

Dear Regulatory Reform Committee Chair, Roger Hauck, Committee Members, and Committee Clerk, Molly Wingrove,

We are in the midst of a Climate Crisis; we are doing everything possible to limit the use of fossil fuels because of the greenhouse gases/carbon emissions they emit. Thus, it makes sense to eventually electrify all buildings, since electricity can be supplied from renewable sources. Natural gas can also be a health hazard in a home, especially for those with asthma. It can also pose a safety threat due to fire and carbon monoxide poisoning.

As I understand it, HB 4575 would limit municipalities from limiting aggressive building codes regarding gas appliances. It seems inappropriate for these changing times, when all are seeking ways to achieve carbon neutrality by 2030, to introduce a regulation that could tie the hands of leaders in the Climate Crisis Movement to follow the safest and most effective strategies for bringing us to carbon neutrality as soon as possible. Our homes are one of the places where we can have energy audits and take small actions to make them tighter, and less dependent on fossil fuels. Having electric appliances in new homes would be a great step forward toward the larger goal of carbon neutrality.

Responding to the urgent energy crisis is a very difficult task. The way we do things now is not going to be good enough for the future. We have to take significant steps now to be prepared for the world that awaits us. **We are facing an urgent climate emergency**; it's time to act now!

Therefore, I urge you to defeat HB 4575. It is a backward-looking, not a forward-looking bill. Help us be prepared for a clean energy way of life!

Thank you very much!

Most Sincerely,

Kathleen Murphey 315 Linda Vista St. Ann Arbor, MI 48103 murpheyka@aol.com 260-431-3245